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Official Newsletter of THE MODEL “A” FORD CLUB OF AMERICA 

   Canterbury New Zealand Chapter.  PO Box  4212 Christchurch  

COMMITTEE   

Club Captain Graham Evans (03)351-5919 

Vice Club Captain Bruce Miles 027 2389692 

Treasurer Barrie Shipley (03)383-4640 

Secretary                 Brent Miles (03)349-8108 

General Committee   

Anne Evans  (03)351-5919 

Peter Bayler  (03)313-7067 

David Dacombe  (03)313-7341 

Russell Genet  (03)329-9065 

Lindsay and Annette Painter  (03)342-5247 

Graeme Scott  (03)323-8106 

Rod Corbett  027 4338772 

Webmaster Kevin Straw (03)338-3686 

Assistant Webmaster Ken James (03)980-0547 

Script Editors Russell & Wendy Genet (03)329-9065 

Club Car Custodian Graham Evans (03)351-5919 

   

Website www.modelaford.co.nz 

Script email afordscript@gmail.com 

COVER PICTURE :-  Thanks to Heather and Glenn Birnie for this photo taken on the trip to 

Foxdown.  

HENRY FORD QUOTE:-                   

Don’t find fault, find a remedy.  Anyone can complain.                                                                             
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CLUB CAPTAIN’S REPORT 

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING:   

Next committee meeting is at Russell Genet’s home, 108 Main Road, Governors Bay.      

7.30 pm Wednesday  November 16th.  If you have any matters you would like raised, 

please contact a committee member before this date. 

 
High Country Run to Andy Fox’s 
 
Thank you to Rod & Anne Corbett for an excellent tour of Andy Fox’s farm,  
museum and car collection. It is pleasing to see this event well supported with 
28 Model A’s in attendance for this Sunday outing.  We had a good finish to the       
afternoon with a visit to Leithfield Hotel for an evening meal and catch-up 
 

 
Happy and Safe Motoring 
Graham.  
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COMING EVENTS   

 

November 6th   Picnic Run .  Concours to be held at this event.      Have you contact-

ed Graham if you are entering your car?                                                                                         

Meet at the Yaldhurst Pub carpark  9.30.  Bring a picnic lunch. Annette and Lindsay Painter 

are the organisers.   

 

Wednesday 7th December. Childrens Christmas Party                                                                  

From about 5.00 at The Groynes .     If you are good and 10 or under Santa might turn up 

so if you are bringing  children aged 10 or under, please ring Barbara Hill 03 31336008 by  

1st November so gifts can be arranged for them. 

                                                                                                                                                   

January 29th Picnic day.                                                                                                                          

This will be the full era picnic accessories bonanza (and dress if you want), so keep    

scouring those Op Shops.  There might be prizes! 

 

February  Country Run 

 

March Gymkhana 

April 13th National Model A Rally  (Easter weekend)                                

Info in previous Scripts.                                                                               

 

 

 

 

SATURDAY 17th December .    Club Christmas Dinner.                                                                 

At The Bridge at Prebbleton, $55.90 per head.    Formal Era dress if you want.  The Menu is 

attached  to a separate email .  This is always a good night out.  Please contact Graham     

Evans, gaevans@xtra.co.nz or ph 3515919 by 8th  of December if you are planning on     

joining us.   
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2017 NATIONAL MEET AND ART DECO 
 
The National Meet will be held in Napier over Easter, April 2017, and the annual Napier Art 
Deco Week takes place in February.  Several members of the Hawkes Bay Model A Club are 
willing to store Model A’s between the two events, so we can take in both events but only 
drive north once.  There are direct flights between Napier and Christchurch every day.  A num-
ber of us have done this in the past and I already know of five Christchurch members taking 
this opportunity in 2017.  If you are interested, give me a call and I will put you in touch with 
somebody with secure storage. 
A little about the Art Deco event.  It runs from Wednesday to Sunday, 15th to 19th February 
2017. 
During that time the whole city gets involved, with many locals dressing in era gear.  The cen-
tral city is closed to all traffic except pre-war vehicles.  There are hundreds of events to choose 
from, ranging from free movies, shows and street parties to the Black Tie Ball at $115 per 
head.  There are over eighty events to choose from on Saturday alone.  One of the most popu-
lar is the street parade of 200 vintage cars (entries are now open). 
Want to know more?  Go to artdeconapier.com. 
Going to the National Meet?  Entry forms are now available and due to the venue size there is 
a limit on entry numbers.  Don’t delay.  
Garth Moore 

Does your Model A feature on the members cars section of the club website.  If not please 
contact Ken on (03) 9800547 or 021 2225086.Better still, send him a nice photo and a little 
info .kenjames@paradise.net.nz 

 

FOR SALE 

A fully restored 1928 Tudor.  Available for viewing in Dunedin. Contact  ph 0211455349 

WANTED TO BUY 

As some of you will know, the Painters had a bit of a petrol blockage problem on their way 

to the last run.  Eventually Lindsay got sick of disconnecting the fuel line and blowing out 

the blockage only for it to return a few miles down the road.  On one of their stops a passer-

by stopped to offer assistance and subsequently expressed an interest in buying a Model A 

roadster.  (Maybe they thought they would get one cheap on the spot)  Anyway, he left his 

contact with Annette if anyone  can help. 

mailto:kenjames@paradise.net.nz
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High Country Run  2nd October 2016-10-25 

As we were running slightly late, we missed the start at the Peg Hotel in Belfast, so we headed 

off to Amberley for the pickup of the North Canterbury members.   

When we arrived at the Countdown carpark, I was glad to see lots of A’s there.  After a quick 

catchup with others, we had an informative briefing.  Rod and Anne had put a lot of work in 

behind the scenes organising this run.   

We headed off to Waikari for a quick break, fuel for some, and then headed to Foxdown     

Station. 

On arrival we saw many cars from other car clubs parked up in the paddock.  We all parked 

along the fence line (as per briefing) taking in the views of the countryside.   Another Vintage 

Car Club event (10 day tour) arrived with  more Model A’s including  Barbara and Alan Hill.   

There was an option to view sheds and buildings which contained an assortment of just about 

everything you would use in life  – later we found out that they never threw anything out, so 

it was years and years of accumulation  – a fabulous collection, well laid out for all to view 

(think there must have been a woman’s hand in that!!)   In one of the sheds were some of 

Andy’s cars.  An amazing collection of vehicles from his white Rolls Royce which he uses for 

Irishmans, a Corvette, and a Cord to name a few. 

Andy gave a brief talk on the history of Foxdown Farm  -   3,500 acres and four generations. 

After lunch (and more talk), we all headed off  through the farm.  Lots of sheep, lambs and 

cows and calves to view, as well as the stunning scenery.  After leaving through the           

neighbouring farm, we went on the back roads into Leithfield for a drink and meal stop at the 

Leithfield Pub.  It was a lovely meal with great company and conversation.  Prizes were    

handed out for the quiz.   

I was expecting more traffic on the way home, but we must have timed it right as we missed 

all the holiday traffic.   

A big THANK YOU to Anne  and Rod and also to Andy Fox and family for opening their        

property to us.  A donation from the Model A Club and from members attending the run was 

given to Andy Fox for the Waikari Fire Brigade to help them purchase equipment. 

 

Heather and Glenn  Birnie   

 

PS  $235.00 was collected from people on the run and the Club donated a further $100.00 to 

the Fire Brigade. 
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13th National Model A Rally, NZ Held in Napier, Hawke’s Bay, New Zealand Easter Weekend 13th - 17th April 2017 Early Bird Reg-
istration form and motel options are available on our Club website and from our Secretary, Carolyn Anderson Phone: 64 6 844 
3324 Email: carolyn_modela.tparts@xtra.co.nz www.hbmodelaclub.co.nz  

The museum of cars at Foxdown.  

INDICATOR KITSET FOR THE MODEL A 
 
After reading the article in last month’s Script, I suspect that some members may be thinking 

that installing indicators on a Model A is exceptionally complicated and can only be achieved if 

you have advanced training in electronics.  THAT IS WRONG.  I have fitted LED indicators to 

both my A’s without any hassles.  LOGO LITES is an American company which produces a kitset 

especially for the Model A.  Each light has a bracket which fits on the bumper clamp bolt and 

the light sits neatly between the bumper bars.  The switch consists of a small plastic box which 

attaches by magnet to the petrol tank beside the dash panel.  There is a fine wire from each 

light to the switch and another (with a fuse) from the junction box.  The indicator is operated 

by two buttons (left and right) which also light up when operating.  There is a buzzer loud 

enough to be heard in a Model A. 

Installation is as simple as running the wires and connecting each end in a screw fitting.  A 

screwdriver is included.  No soldering, no specialist knowledge, just follow the simple instruc-

tions which come in the pack.  The electronics are designed to work on 6 or 12 volts and posi-

tive or negative earth, you just connect the wires and it sorts it all out! 

And it makes driving the A in traffic so much easier. 

Garth Moore 

 

Club Member Profile:   

There is another interesting profile this month.  Please don’t wait to be invited.  Your story 

is important.  Be in touch with your yarns and A stories. Lengthy, short, with or without 

pictures, we would love to hear all about you and your  car adventures.  
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Two activities this month: Swap Meet & Wedding car 
outings 

 
 

VCC Swap Meet “one make” car display.   

Two activities this month: Swap Meet and     
Wedding car outings 

 
 

 

CLUB CAR REPORT 

VCC Swap Meet “one make” car display.  

 

 

The Club Car was purchased in June 1982 and re-registered in 1987. 

 

To celebrate this milestone we are collecting some reminiscences and photos from the early 

days of its restoration to the present.  We are planning to include these in coming editions of 

the Script.  

Can you please help? If you have any photos or stories, anecdotes or events concerning  the 

Club car we would love to hear from you.  

 

From the June 1982 Script. 

The news for this month is that the Club now owns a Club vehicle.  It is a late 1928 Phaeton 

(multi disc clutch).  The car is basically complete, but in bits and generally in very tidy order.  

The Club paid $1200 for it.  It is missing a radiator and surround, headlights and a horn.  If you 

know of any of these bits to make the vehicle complete, please notify a committee member 

or me. 

On Saturday 12th June in the afternoon, we will need the assistance of 6-8 people to help lift 

the body of the car out of the rafters of the garage where it is being stored at present.  If you 

can help please phone me.   

Nick Harrison Club Captain.  
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Club Member Profile: Mark Smith   

And Then There Were Two 

My first exposure to Model A’s was in Auckland.  I attended all my primary schooling at Howick 
District High School where my dad was the headmaster.     For some reason my brain retained 
the fact that Mr Black, the local Council building and plumbing inspector drove a Model A.    
Also, a classmate, Alan Doig, was dropped at school each morning by his Dad having motored 
in from Maraetai in their Model A. 

After many years of work and family raising I ended up in Christchurch in 1999 where Debby 
and I had newly set up house together on a 10 acre block at West Melton.    There was a lot of 
work to do but Deb also had to spend time on her horses so I bought a 1951 Prefect to restore.    
My children had all left home and I suddenly found that my bank balance allowed me some 
play money but I was still getting over the martyrdom of child rearing so was only prepared to 
spend a few hundred dollars on a hobby.    However I managed to get the Prefect on the road 
but did admire the older vehicles around the VCC.   I did not really feel that I had a Vintage car. 

Deb and I set off on a North Island tour in our modern in 2001 and sat in the ferry queue be-
hind Alan and Barbara Hill who were in their Coupe on route to the Model A National Meet in 
Wanganui.    They were of course very chatty about Model A’s (as you all know) and we came 
away thinking that maybe we would really like one.    We did wander through Wanganui and 
found lines of Model A’s parked up in heavy rain at the racecourse.   No-one was around and 
while theft was on our minds we just ogled all of Henry’s ladies and went on our way. 

A few months later we were on a Ford 8&10 Club run which terminated at Bob Kinnaird’s   
farmlet where we ogled his Pickup and Phaeton.    We got talking to a Ford Popular driver from 
Oamaru who mentioned that he had just traded in his partly restored 1928 Pickup on a mod-
ern car for his wife following a marital split up.    He told us what he had been paid and noted 
that the purchaser in Timaru did not really want the Pickup.   We got on the phone that     
evening and visited Timaru the next day and made an offer eerily similar to the trade in price.   
As a result Chester, the 1928 Roadster Pickup joined the family.    With a bit of difficulty and 
help from a workmate we got Chester registered and warranted (also due to the good grace of 
our local mechanic) and got him on the road.      We joined the Canterbury Model A Club and 
could not believe how welcoming and helpful everyone was.   

Our first run was through Richard Spencer-Bowes property and on up the Rakaia and apart 
from the normal rampant oil usage we discovered that the honeycomb radiator was probably 
twenty years past its best. 

Since then Chester has been restored, and has been through Dunedin and parts of Central  
Otago, has been to the West Coast a couple of times and over Arthurs Pass.  He has carried us 
on two Irishman’s runs (coming home with broken pinion teeth on one occasion) and been well 
tested on Alan Hill’s and Martin Vincent’s high country runs and Russell and Wendy Genet’s 
Peninsula runs.        Chester has attended the Christchurch, Taupo and Coromandel National 
Events and is being considered for Napier in 2017.    
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We kept him running throughout his restoration with a wooden rear deck and mudguards 
for a while and installed a borrowed motor and gearbox (see later) while his motor was be-
ing rebuilt. 

We moved to Hamilton in 2012 and had a memorable middle of winter trip up with Mark 
driving Chester and Debby driving Harriet, the 1962 Hillman Husky.   Since then Chester has 
covered the Coromandel, Taranaki, including circumnavigating Mt Taranaki and visiting 
Whangamomona and Wanganui; has been to the Top o’ the Bruce on Mt Ruapehu and has 
rounded the East Cape and the Coromandel with a bunch of Model T’s.  He also had a 
weekend trip to Blenheim.  He has yet to go north of Pukekohe but an attempt on the 
North Cape and a trip to Waiheke Island is in his sights. 

But we now have a usage problem.   In 2007 a dismantled Tudor was advertised in Nelson 
during the Model A National top of the South tour.   We had just sold the Prefect (through 
lack of interest and use) and there was a gaping hole in the garage.    We happened to be 
heading for Takaka one weekend and thought we might just visit the Tudor vendor.    We 
did visit and Deb insisted that I make an offer and thus Dorothy was welcomed to the fami-
ly.   Brian Fairbrass (VCC) and I took a large trailer to Nelson one weekend and loaded a fully 
dismantled (but largely complete) Tudor onto the trailer and into the Bighorn.     

Dorothy generously lent her motor and gearbox to Chester until his was rebuilt and her res-
toration was finally finished in Hamilton in 2015 just in time (with a day to spare) to head 
south to Wanaka for the National meet in 2015. 
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So now we have two good Model A’s but are not prepared to dispose of either of them so 
that should make us happy.    However we have done a few tours and functions with the 
Model T Club so perhaps Chester and Dorothy need an older brother or sister.   Watch this 
space. 

The Christchurch Club would certainly rate as a top car club to belong to.    We immediately 
felt accepted and supported and the amount of help and advice (good and bad) we received 
from members was fantastic.   We miss the monthly runs – all different and all interesting – 
and even the committee meetings were fun.   This is why we still belong to the Club and like 
to hear of events remotely.     I bet the Committee is still squabbling over whether or not they 
should keep the Club Car, what to do with the excess bank balance,  whether Barry will get 
the subs notices out on time and all the same issues.    Keep it up team- you are great even if 
your singing was dodgy at my 60th! 

Post Script.   Since drafting this Ford memoir a couple of months ago I looked in the garage 
two weeks ago a found there was a 1917 T Roadster sitting there – all complete and ready to 
go.  We must have bought it I suppose and now we need to learn to drive it.  We think she is 
to be named Ruby. 

So……. now there are three Fords – and of course Harriet the Husky. 

 

Mark and Deb Smith 
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www.mafca Feb 2013 



14 

Help us make The Script  a success.  We would be grateful for any material you feel could 

be appropriate to include in our Club’s newsletter. 

CLOSING DATE for copy for the next Script is 20th December,  2016.  Please send to the    

Editor,   Wendy Genet  afordscript@gmail.com .  The views expressed in this magazine are 

personal opinions of those who contribute and do not necessarily represent the views or           

methodology of the Canterbury Chapter of the Model A Ford Club of America.  Thanks 

goes to MAFC member magazines and web site as well as other sources who supply        

material to our club which we reprint in the magazine. 

 

CLUB CAR : Remember that the Club Phaeton is available for members to use.  If your 

Model A is  not mobile, give some thought to borrowing the Club car to join in one of our 

runs.  Guidelines for its use are printed inside the back of the membership list. 

Graham Evans (ph. 03 351 5919) is the custodian of the car and looks forward to your call 

requesting the use of the car. 

 

mailto:afordscript@gmail.com
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